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Upcoming Events

GOCC Meeting:
March 5th--7:00 PM
Speaker- Coastal Prairie 
Conservancy

GOMM Pancake Breakfast
Sat. April 6th

Neighborhood Garage Sale
Sat. April 13 & Sun. April 14

Pollinators at Art Park
Sun. April 14th

Wakefield Shuffle
Sunday April 21st

President’s Message
Mike Stephens, GOCC President
Hey neighbors!  Two months have already passed in 2024: “Dry” January, followed by “I 
missed you Mr. Wine Bottle” February.

Speaking of annual traditions, you’ve hopefully seen the Garden Oaks Civic Club (GOCC) 
annual dues flyer.  Each household should have received one in the mail during January, 
and the same form is in the monthly Gazette newsletter monthly.

In case you are not familiar with GOCC, it is a voluntary club to foster neighborhood unity, 
support communication and education, and most importantly, provide for socializing! 
GOCC is NOT the property owners’ association for Garden Oaks and has no deed restriction 
enforcement authority. 

So, you may be wondering, “what are the dues used for”? Good question!

One of the most expensive line items in GOCC’s annual budget is labeled “beautification”.   
And that’s exactly what the largest share of the money goes to, maintaining our area pocket 
parks and greenspaces.   Did you know that there are nine parks, green spaces and gardens 
spread throughout our Garden Oaks neighborhood?  Did you also know that the City of 
Houston does not maintain these parks?  Someone or some entity has to take care of mow-
ing, weeding, watering, tree pruning, planting, mulching, and picking up trash.  A lot of that 
work is done by neighborhood volunteers, but some of it also requires hiring outside help. 
The Beautification Committee is chaired by Pam Parks, and it’s an 
understatement to say she’s passionate about Beautification.  You 
will notice that there is a separate line on the annual dues form to 
contribute more money to beatification.   The base dues cover the 
basics, but additional funding helps support efforts to add plant-
ings, and such, to take things to the next level! We appreciate all of 
those who offer a little extra funding to our beautification efforts.

You’re currently flipping the pages of one of the other efforts that 
your dues payments support…the monthly Gazette newslet-
ter.  Communication with the neighborhood is a high priority for 
GOCC, and the Gazette is a great tool for that.  The newsletter is de-
livered to your front door every month by volunteers.  Volunteers 
not only deliver, but also write and produce the actual newsletter, 
complete with advertising.  A whole cadre of volunteers are in-
volved, including editor Christi Hartley, delivery coordinator Angela 
Winston, and ad director Brenda de Alba.  You can also find current 
and previous Gazette issues online at our gardenoaks.org website.  
We hope you find it beneficial AND we’d love to hear your feed-
back, as we continue to find the best ways to stay in touch with 
the community in the future.
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 Civic Club Officers
 
President – Mike Stephens                             303.886.1870
		                          president@gardenoaks.org

 Vice President – Paul Vincent                         713.834.7249
                                               vicepresident@gardenoaks.org

  Treasurer – Brian Rabe            
		                            treasurer@gardenoaks.org

 Secretary – Deepak Khosla                              832.788.7201
                                                        secretary@gardenoaks.org

 Committee Chairs
 Beautification – Pam Parks                              713 686 7728
                                               beautification@gardenoaks.org

 Constable Program - Terry Jeanes
     	                                                                    281 236 8033                                
                                                       constable@gardenoaks.org

 Membership – Dian Austin                             713 691 6505
                                                 membership@gardenoaks.org

 Webmaster – Pam Parks                                   713 686 7728
	                                      webmaster@gardenoaks.org

 Social Events - Emily Stephens                      913 526 5160
                                                          goSocial@gardenoaks.org

 Gazette Contacts
 Editor – Christi Hartley                                    806-319-0853
		                               gazette@gardenoaks.org

 Advertising Director – Brenda de Alba	
                                                                                 713-705-0886
	                                      gazetteads@gardenoaks.org

 Delivery Coordinator – Angela Winston	
                                                                                 832-656-8648
	                             gazettedelivery@gardenoaks.org

 The Garden Oaks Gazette is the official publication of the Garden  
Oaks Civic Club and is published monthly. The submission deadline to 

the editor is 11:59 PM of the 15th of each month for publication the 
next month unless otherwise noted.

Publication of any article or letter does not imply endorsement by the 
Garden Oaks Civic Club and is solely the opinion of the author.

Article Submission Guidelines
 1. MS Word or text document as an attachment (not
 the body of the email), left justified, no headers or
 footers. Keep formatting to a minimum.

 2. Photos need to be sent separately. You may embed photos to 
show where they go with the article but separate full size and 
resolution photos must also   be provided outside of the 
document.

 3. Articles should be titled. These can be as simple as the name 
of the committee or the event, but a concise title should be 
provided for all other articles.       

2024 Garden Oaks Civic 
Club CommUnity Partners
Thank you to the following neighbors and neighborhood busi-
nesses who are supporting our new CommUnity Partnership 
Program for 2024.  
If you/your business is interested in joining our annual pro-
gram, please email membership@gardenoaks.org.

Terry Jeanes, Realtor – Led Well Realty
Har.com/TerryJeanes

John R. Bartos, Attorney at Law 
Htownlaw.com

Deanna Zugheri, Keller Williams Metropolitan
Gardenoakshomes.com

Central City Air
Centralcityair.com

Great Heights Brewing Company
Ghbrewing.com

Nationwide Tools and Supplies
NationwideDist.com
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(Continued from page 1)

Your dues also support many other things you may not 
think about that are needed to keep GOCC running. These 
items include the cost to organize and host our annual 
constable fundraisers (Wakefield Shuffle and Azalea St. 
Wine & Beer Extravaganza, organized by Emily Stephens), 
neighborhood parades, coordination with other commu-
nity groups, including GOKids, interacting with our local 
schools, and finally, paying for the storage unit required to 
house all the chairs, tables, signage et al needed to put on 
all of those events.

One thing your GOCC annual dues do not support is the 
Constable Program.  The Constable Program is a completely 
separate effort, led by Terry Jeanes, and it is funded entirely 
by contributions from residents. We could use a lot more 
support.  Currently we can only pay for one Constable dep-
uty, with 40 hours per week of patrolling. Ideally, we need 
three Constables to cover all shifts, but that would require 
considerably more contributions. 

I hope you realize how helpful it is to have the community 
pay the voluntary annual dues ($40 for individuals, $100 for 
households, or $20 for seniors).   Year-to-date 2024, we’ve 

collected dues from 144 households, out of the 1,400+ 
households in our community.

I also would love to meet you at our monthly GOCC gath-
erings!  We meet on the first Tuesday of every month, at 
7p.m., in a back room that is generously donated by Great 
Heights Brewing at 938 Wakefield.  Yes, they sell beer (and 
wine) during the meeting, which is why we dedicate the 
first 30 minutes of the meeting as social time.  The monthly 
meetings are open to everyone whether you own or rent, 
and whether you are a civic club member or not. 
Are you interested in volunteering to help with parks or 
social functions or to be part of a committee?  You can 
contact any of the committee chairs via the email address-
es listed on page 2 of this publication.  I also welcome any 
questions or comments at president@gardenoaks.org.  
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Going Native with Plants
Civic Club Meeting
Tuesday, March 5, 2024
Great Heights Brewing Company
Our March 5th Civic Club meeting is being co-hosted with the Garden Oaks Garden Club.   The garden club has 
arranged for a guest speaker from the Coastal Prairie Conservancy (formerly the Katy Prairie Conservancy) to be 
at our meeting.  He will give a PowerPoint presentation on the Conservancy’s mission, history, and goals using 
nature-based methods.  The speaker will discuss native plants and grasses and their benefits to the environment 
and how you may incorporate them into your landscape.  

All are welcome.  Bring friends and neighbors and join us on March 5th.  You don’t have to be a member of the 
Civic Club or the Garden Club to attend.  The guest speaker will present at 7:30, just after the end of our social 
time.
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Save the Date – GOMM Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, April 6th
It's back! The Garden Oaks Montessori Magnet 
(GOMM) PTO is excited to present the return of the 
26th Annual GOMM Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, 
April 6th at 8am! Save the date in your calendar now 
for this family-friendly event - as GOMM dads flip 
thousands of pancakes and serve up coffee all to 
benefit our neighborhood school.  

Now more than ever, GOMM needs your support. If 
you are interested in underwriting a portion of this 
event, providing supplies or donating a raffle item, 
please contact fundraisingvp@gopto.org.

Visit https://gopto.org/events/ for more information. 
We look forward to seeing you on April 6th!
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 2024 DUES STATEMENT  (January – December)
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Garden Oaks Kids
Sara Mathias, GOKids Admin

We have had a fun start to the year with a Mardi Gras Parade 
down Lamonte Lane.  Some of the neighbors even dressed 
up to catch beads!  The kids loved celebrating Mardi Gras, 
and Odette, 5, thought having King Cake for breakfast was 
the best part of Mardi Gras.   

Easter is early this year and so families are going to be cel-
ebrating Spring Break and then getting ready for different 
Easter Egg Hunts in the area.  We have heard some mem-
bers are going on cruises, skiing, to the beach and to Disney 
World for Spring Break.  We can't wait to hear about their 
trips when they return.  Look for Copeland, 5, who will be 
Mutton Bustin’ at the Houston Rodeo on March 17!

Join today to participate in our upcoming events over the 
next few months: a Park Play Date with crafts, an Earth Day 
Celebration, and Family Pictures at Gazebo Park.  Once 
membership dues are paid, you can enjoy all of our events 
with no additional costs for 2024.   https://gardenoakskids.
cheddarup.com
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Pollinators in the Park Event
Sunday April 14, 2024, 12:00 PM – 2:00 PM, at the Art Park (43rd @ Sue Barnett)

The Garden Oaks Garden Club, and special guest Lauren 
Simpson, invite you to bring the family to the 2024 Pollina-
tors in the Park.  We’ll have interesting displays, interactive 
educational activities, a scavenger hunt, and plant give-
aways. 

Why Pollinators Matter
Bees, butterflies, hummingbirds, and other pollinating 
insects play a crucial role in the reproduction of many 
flowering plants, fruits, vegetables, and wildflowers. Without 
them, our food supply and ecosystems would be greatly 
compromised.

How to Attract Pollinators
One of the best ways to support pollinators is by creating 
a welcoming habitat in your garden. Here are some tips on 
how to do just that:

1.	 Choose Native Plants: Natives are adapted to our 
local climate and provide the most nutritious pollen and 
nectar for pollinators. Consider incorporating native wild-
flowers, grasses, and shrubs into your garden.

2.	 Plant a Variety of Flowers: Aim for a diverse array 
that blooms at different times. This ensures a continuous 
food source for pollinators from spring to fall.

3.	 Include Flowering Herbs: Herbs such as lavender, 
rosemary, and sage are not only aromatic but also attractive 
to bees and butterflies. Plant them in sunny spots through-
out your garden.

4.	 Avoid Pesticides: Minimize or eliminate the use of 
pesticides and herbicides in your garden, as they can harm 
pollinators and disrupt their natural behaviors.

5.	 Provide Shelter and Water: Create sheltered areas 
with rocks, logs, and native grasses where pollinators can 
rest and take refuge. A shallow dish filled with water or a 
small fountain can also provide much-needed hydration.

By following these practices, you can help transform your 
garden and our community into a thriving sanctuary for 
pollinators while enjoying the beauty and abundance of 
nature.
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Neighborhood Garage Sale Weekend
Emily Stephens, Social Committee Chair
The second weekend of April, Saturday April 13th and Sun-
day, April 14th will officially be the Garden Oaks Neighbor-
hood Garage Sale Weekend!

When: Saturday, April 13th & Sunday, April 14th
Time: 7AM - 11AM
Where: Any Garden Oaks Driveway

Have some gently used items looking for a new home?  Per-
haps, you and a friend have some baby gear you no longer 
need?  Gather your items and prepare for the Garden Oaks 
Neighborhood Garage Sale Weekend!

Only have a few items you’re looking to sell?  Partner up 
with a few neighbors and put all of your stuff together to 
draw more interest!

Want to get more traction at your house?  Let us know your 
house number and a general description of what you will 
be selling and we’ll list it in the April Gazette or on the Gar-
den Oaks Facebook Page.

This is a great opportunity to clear out the clutter, partner 
up with a few neighbors, and get some cash for that stuff 
you don’t need anymore.

Email GOSocial@GardenOaks.org to get your home in the 
April Gazette
Example:  123 XYZ Street - Baby gear, home decor.
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Neighborhood Restaurants Build Community in Garden Oaks
Kala Dunn, GO resident and Executive Chef at Plonk! Bistro
A recent Wall Street Journal article explains “Why Neighbor-
hood Restaurants Are Where We Want to Eat Now,” citing 
hospitality expert opinions “that the renewed popularity 
of neighborhood restaurants is a reaction to how we ate 
during the deep pandemic” and marks a return to normalcy 
after that era’s ubiquitous plastic takeout boxes and isolated 
dining experiences.  More and more, people are turning to 
neighborhood restaurants because they want to support 
community values and preserve local culture while also 
fulfilling their desire for interaction, familiarity, comfort, and 
delicious food and drink. 
 
Garden Oaks (and the surrounding area) has its fair share 
of independent neighborhood restaurants, a list that has 
grown significantly in recent years.  Though longstanding 
neighborhood favorites like Doyle’s and Petrol Station may 
no longer be with us, they are part of our history, while 
newer restaurants continue to pop up across the area with 
the goal of serving the neighborhood.  Those local estab-
lishments that have endured have done so only with the 
support of the community.  I’ve been the chef at Plonk! Bis-
tro and Wine Cellar for nearly a decade, and the restaurant 
itself opened in 2008 and is celebrating over fifteen years of 
operation.  We count the neighborhood itself as one of the 
reasons for our longevity.  Familiarity and a sense of com-
munity are at the heart of our wine-friendly neighborhood 
restaurant, and I’ve often heard owner Scott Miller explain, 
“We have guests who started coming here in their twenties 
who are now entering their forties.  We’ve celebrated births 
and weddings and mourned losses together. Connections 
made at Plonk! have resulted in marriages, lasting friend-
ships, and countless neighborly connections.”  This tie to the 
community comes naturally to Plonk! – both Scott and I are 
ourselves longtime residents of the neighborhood.

Other local restaurants have experienced neighborhood 
support in a very direct and visible way.  Local institution 
Mytiburger, which is known for classic burgers and other 
casual fare, saw the power of community in a big way when 
they made an appeal for help on social media just last 
year, during a time when sales were slow.  The community 
support was instant and resounding, as evidenced by the 
crowds of neighbors who poured into the small red-white-
and-blue building.  In fact, the response to Mytiburger’s re-
quest for help was so striking that the story gained traction 
on national news.  Unwilling to let Mytiburger’s legacy in 
the community fade, neighbors came together to preserve 
a piece of what makes Garden Oaks and the surrounding 
area unique. 
 
Now more than ever, it’s important to support local inde-
pendently owned restaurants in and around Garden Oaks.  
These small businesses serve as community hubs, employ 
people in our neighborhood, and are a significant part of 
the culture and history of the G.O.O.F.

Kala Dunn is a longtime Garden Oaks resident and has been 
the Executive Chef at Plonk! Bistro since 2015.  Before joining 
Plonk!, she was a Lecturer at the University of Houston, where 
she taught writing for the English and Engineering depart-
ments.



11



12

Garden Oaks Civic Club Minutes
Deepak Khosla, GOCC Secretary

(Continued on page 9)

Tuesday, February 6, 2024 @ Great Heights Brewing
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by President 
Mike Stephens.
 A motion to accept the minutes from the January 2024 
meeting was made, seconded, and approved. 

Mike brought up the topic of dues and how it was import-
ant to help educate people about both Civic Club and Con-
stable dues to help improve participation. The other topic 
was the importance of raising GOCC awareness for addition-
al participation.  Ideas such as resurrecting the tradition of 
welcome packages for new residents were discussed.

Treasurer Brian Rabe then summarized the January report 
and said that better projections would be available after a 
few months of history.

Terry Jeanes provided a report from the constable that no 
major crimes were reported. She also reported that they 
have been behind on the 2024 Constable Supporter sign 

updates but will catch up soon with the help of new volun-
teers. The wine stroll funds were a critical help in being able 
to meet the constable contract obligation.  

Mike summarized the GOMO January meeting as being very 
positive overall, with 9 of the 12 board seats filled, including 
at least one resident from each of the Garden Oaks Sections 
that are members of GOMO. Some board members were 
present at the club meeting, including James Elmore from 
Section 1, who discussed some of the next possible steps 
for GOMO. One of them was to finalize a mission statement 
and it was discussed that having one for GOCC would also 
help clarify the distinction, and the purpose, for residents. 

Rebranding was the next item on the agenda, and the com-
mittee needs to meet at least once more to finalize the logo 
usage as well as the plans for signage updates. 

Sara Mathias presented GoKids’ purpose and that they are 
working on building an online presence. She also men-
tioned the group’s typical monthly activities such as the 
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(Continued from page 8)

upcoming Mardi Gras parade. For other examples see 
the February ’24 Gazette article.

Mike then briefly mentioned there had been a good 
meeting with CenterPoint to raise our concern about 
local power outages seem to be increasing. Some 
residents provided specific examples to help support 
the case. CenterPoint promised to follow up on this 
issue and we hope to have a representative from Cen-
terPoint speak more about the issues at an upcoming 
GOCC meeting. 

Representatives from City Council members Abbie 
Kamin’s and Mario Castillo’s offices introduced them-
selves.  Some of the concerns and requests they are 
focused on include: speeding, pedestrian crossing 
safety, recycling and water bills. To reach them for 
any concerns or water bill disputes, the emails are 
districtc@houstontx.gov   and districth@houstontx.
gov, respectively. Council Member Castillo has started 
holding Town Halls throughout the district and highly 
encourages participation.  

Lastly, Garden Club Vice President Chris Lindsay 
mentioned upcoming presentations from the Coastal 
Prairie Conservancy and also a Pollinator event on April 
14th at the Sue Barnett Art Park. More details will be in 
the Gazette.

Mike opened the floor for discussion and mentioned 
an upcoming meeting about visions for the new year. 
	

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
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Mickey’s Minute
Mickey Morales
Saddle up; it's Rodeo time. As the old saying goes, this ain't 
my first rodeo, and it certainly won't be my last. As a mat-
ter of fact, it's my 10th one, really 8 1/2 if you discount the 
covid madness. I’m thankful that it won't be a repeat of last 
year when my mom went into hospice homecare at the 
same time my extra gig at the rodeo began, along with dog 
walking and working every Saturday at the market. So, this 
year should be a little less hectic.

While I'm on the subject of the market, I need to clear up 
the perception that we intend to close this year. What I 
would really like to do is to move the market indoors, so we 
don't all have to stand outside through another blistering 
summer. There were some options on the table; however 
a couple of them have not panned out, but I'll continue 
pursue those that still look promising. There is the possibility 
that we'll still be in our little parking lot when the weather 
begins to warm back up again. We won't be happy about, 
but we will persevere.  I recently was asked what my retire-
ment plans were. I simply replied, death or the apocalypse; 

I'm not ever going to stop working in some capacity.

Ultimately what we'd like to set up is something that re-
sembles a general store like the old corner stores we had in 
years past. This model would be open throughout the week 
and stocked with items we currently have at the market plus 
a few more: like bread and bagels from local bakers, cheese 
and charcuterie items, free range eggs and perhaps even 
milk, if we could get that pesky raw milk bill passed this next 
legislative session. This would give us a place indoors to 
show up on Saturdays to restock and represent ourselves. 
Sounds like a win, win to me. Hopefully we can pull it off at 
some point in the near future.

As always, "come often, come soon, and pray for a miracle.”
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Constable Program
Terry Jeanes, Program Chair  M’lissa & Craig Dilley –Vice Chairs

Have you supported the Constable Program yet? We need you!  Watch for the 2024 mailer.  Return your CIVIC CLUB 
MAILER promptly as it includes the opportunity for you to contribute for the 2024 year.   Pay your dues via the mail OR 
pay online. Payment of at least $250 per household will get you a GO Constable Supporter sign.  That’s a mere 65 cents per 
day!

If you need a new sign or 2024 sticker, please email constable@gardenoaks.org.  A roster of current supporters is avail-
able at gardenoaks.org.

Reminder:  The Constable Program is paid only by residents’ contributions.  There is no mandatory fee collected. 
 
Pay your dues today.  Why wait until you become a crime victim before contributing?

Become a Constable Program Supporter:  https://www.gardenoaks.org/go-constable/

Constable Dispatch: 713-755-7628

Sign up for Precinct One Crime Alerts: http://pct1constable.net/sign-up/crime-alerts/

Vacation Watch: http://pct1constable.net/sign-up/vacation-watch/

Welcome new sign and sticker volunteer delivery team members:  Betsy Stein, Amanda Carlin, and Meagan 
Twomey. Thanks to each of you and also to Jeremy Williams, who will continue serving section 1.  A shout 
out to Jane Ann Roberts, now taking a break after serving on the team for several years.
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For more than 100 years, we have provided patients with the best — and 
safest — clinical care, advanced technology and patient experience. That is our 
promise of leading medicine. 

houstonmethodist.org/bestintexas
713.790.3333

#1 HOSPITAL IN TEXAS FOR 
PATIENT CARE & SAFETY*

*Two-way tie

HOUSTON METHODIST HOSPITAL
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Heard Under the Oak Tree
Terry Jeanes

Welcome, New Neighbors!

Congratulations on joining our community. We look 
forward to seeing you at a civic club meeting soon.
1027 West 43rd
806 West 30th 
331 West 30th 
227 West 33rd
978 West 41st
1003 West 42nd

Happy Birthday

Ollie H. 3rd
Sydney Grace N. 3rd
Dodie Davis 11th
Jeff Martin 11th 
Robb Bunge 15th 
Curtis Hall 15th 
Angelica Sullivan 16th 
Joann Jones March 19th 
Susan Kostelecky 26th 
Sharron Sanborn 26th 
Nathan S. 26th 
Lindsey Bartlett 27th 
Olivia S. 29th 
Will Zugheri 30th

Happy Anniversary

John and Nhilka Murphy 15th 
Jeff & Gaylynn Martin 21st

Out and About 
Tina Rowe enjoyed a fabulous trip to Singapore, Thai-
land, Vietnam, and Hong Kong.  Elisa Cuellar ventured 
to Gruene Hall to see Lyle Lovett and his band. Fellow 
neighbor Tonya Knauth enjoyed the Lyle Lovett con-
cert also. 

Alex Feit attended her sophomore Cotillion. Tina 
Sabuco and Shellye Arnold had a great time in Rock-
port, celebrating 35 years together.  Marisa Zindler 
and daughter Alex visited Kansas City for Alex’s Ninja 
competition. Jason Sherber met his buddies in Cabo. 

To highlight an event, celebration or other tidbit, please submit information no later than the 13th of the month to Terry 
Jeanes at terry@terryjeanes.com

Special Thoughts to 

Elan Britt and family in the loss of Elan's mother. 
Linda Aker in the recent loss of husband, Jim Aker. 
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Constable Statistics December 2023
Data are provided monthly for the contract with the Harris County Precinct One Constable deputy who 
patrols Garden Oaks.  The number of responses is shown for each category. 

Aggressive Animal - 1

Alarm Local - 1 

Check /Park/School/Business – 14

Civil Process - 12

Contract Check – 97

Discharge Firearms - 1

Disturbance Loud Noise/Fireworks – 3

Illegally Parked Vehicle - 1

Information Call -2

Follow Up -3

Meet the Citizen – 16

Solicitors - 1

Suspicious Person/Vehicle – 5

Theft Other - 1

Traffic Hazard – 2

Traffic Initiative - 4

Vacation Watch –8

Warrant Service -1

Welfare Check - 2

Save the Date!
Wakefield Shuffle Constable Fundraiser
Emily Stephens, Social Committee Chair

Mark your calendars and please join us on April 21st from 3:00 to 6:00PM for the annual Wakefield Shuf-
fle!  All funds raised will support the Garden Oaks Constable Program.  Check us out on Instagram @gar-
denoakshouston, our Facebook group “Houston_ GO”, or the website gardenoaks.org for more information 
coming soon.  

What:    Wakefield Shuffle 2024
Where:  900 block of Wakefield Drive
When:    April 21st from 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM
Why:      To raise funds for the Garden Oaks Constable program and enjoy a drink or two with your friends 
at the wonderful block of breweries, bars and distilleries on Wakefield Drive.
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Why Indoor Air Quality is Important - Part One
Mitch Weigand
In Houston, we spend 90% or more of our daily hours inside 
our homes and places of work. Unfortunately, indoor air can 
be many times more polluted than the air outside.

Sources of indoor air pollution gases are cooking, off-gas-
sing from carpet and furnishings, household cleaning 
chemicals, dry cleaning chemicals in clothes, pest extermi-
nation and more. Particulates include dust, mites, pollen, 
mold spores, fungi, bacteria, smoke and grease from cook-
ing, pet hair and dander, and tobacco smoke. The task of air 
filtration is to remove unwanted gases and particles from 
the air. This, along with ventilation and humidity control, 
makes indoor air safe and comfortable.

Persons most susceptible to indoor air pollution include 
infants and toddlers, the elderly and individuals suffering 
from chronic illnesses.

The ways air filters work
Your central air conditioning system is considered a “whole 
house” air filtration system. Its main purpose is to correct air 
filtration and flow, and to eliminate undesirable gases and 

particles.

The most basic mechanical function of the air filter is to 
remove airborne particles that would otherwise clog or 
damage the system's coils. While doing so, the filter must 
allow the required minimum volume of air to pass through 
to prevent the coils from freezing or the heat exchangers 
overheating. Failing to maintain the correct flow, either from 
using the wrong type of air filter or a dirty, clogged filter, 
will lose efficiency, increase your utility bills, and eventually 
shorten the life of the system.

However, by using the correct filter and replacing it month-
ly, the A/C system can condition your home's air at opti-
mum efficiency, removing undesirable gases and particles. 
Your family will experience improved quality in the air you 
breathe.

This topic will be continued next month.

Mitch Weigand is the owner of Air WiseTM.
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GOCC Meeting

S U N M O N T U E S W E D T H U R S F R I S AT
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GOCC Meeting

Garbage & Yard 
Waste

Garbage & Yard 
Waste

Garbage, Yard Waste, 
& Recycling

Garbage, Yard Waste, 
& Recycling

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

FarmStand
9am to 1pm
949 Wakefield

Daylight Savings Time Ramadan Starts

St. Patrick’s Day

Palm Sunday

Easter Holi Good Friday


